
 

 
 
Report to: Development Services Committee Meeting Date: April 1, 2019 
 
 
SUBJECT:                        Update on Active Transportation Master Plan Study. 
                                           (All Wards) 
 
PREPARED BY:  Fion Ho, TDM Coordinator, Transportation, Ext.2160 
 
REVIEWED BY: Loy Cheah, P.Eng., Senior Manager, Transportation, Ext. 4838 
  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1) That the staff report titled “Update on Active Transportation Master Plan Study 

(All Wards)”, dated April 1, 2019, be received; and, 
 
2) That staff be directed to proceed with the public engagement and stakeholder 

consultation as outlined in this report; and further, 
 
3) That staff be authorized and directed to do all things necessary to give effect to 

this resolution.  
 
PURPOSE: 
 
The purpose of this report is to provide an overview and update of the Active 
Transportation Master Plan Study which started in 2018, including project objectives, 
major deliverables, timeline and the current status. The report also seeks Council’s 
direction to proceed with the public engagement and stakeholder consultation program of 
the study.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Markham is anticipated to experience significant growth in population (total 421,600 
people) and employment (total 240,000 jobs) to 2031. This calls for a greater need on the 
overall transportation system to move people and goods more efficiently. To manage 
sustainable growth to 2031, the City of Markham’s Official Plan (2014) envisions a 
“transportation system that increase mobility options for all users, including pedestrians, 
cyclists and transit riders”. The Official Plan also identifies active transportation as an 
important component of a balanced and integrated transportation system, which aligns 
with the Metrolinx 2041 Regional Transportation Plan (2018) and York Region 
Transportation Master Plan (2016).  See Attachment 1 for a listing of policy supports for 
active transportation in Markham. 
 
Markham needs a well-connected city-wide active transportation network to 
accommodate growth and improve active transportation. In 2018, City Council approved 
the development of the Active Transportation Master Plan and IBI Group was retained to 
do this study. 
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